

April 9, 2001

Marc P. Volavka
Executive Director
Pennsylvania Health Care Cost Containment Council
225 Market Street, Suite 400
Harrisburg, PA 17101

Dear Mr. Volavka:

At Bon Secours-Holy Family Hospital the primary C-Section rate is only 15.9%. All Cesarean Section Cases are reviewed by the Bon Secours-Holy Family Hospital Medical Staff for the clinical indications for the procedure. The goal is to provide good quality care to the mother and child. We are confident that our focus on quality of care and good outcomes is more important than a focus on numerical data. All primary Cesarean Sections were absolutely necessary for the life or health of the mothers and babies.

The Repeat Cesarean Section rate at Bon Secours-Holy Family Hospital is 7.8%. 80% of the mothers who had a repeat Cesarean Section have exercised their option of freedom of choice and refused a trail of labor. The other 20% had clinical indications which precluded a trial of labor due to the risk to the mother and baby.

Sincerely,

Bettly L. Cottle, M.D.

Medical Director, QAI/UM

Carol E. Crum, RN, BS ABQAURP

Director, QAI/UM

wp\ltr\marcvola.ltr